Meadow Lake Minor Hockey

Executive Meeting

Flying Dust Rink
Wednesday October 16, 2013 7:00
Meeting Minutes


Those in attendance: Karyn Knelsen, Richard Temple, Jeff Fechter, Jenny 
Dennis, Jolene Senger, Louise Slater, Trevor McAmmond, Laura Fechter, Chris 
Ellis, Jeremy Norman, Rochelle Warren
Richard called the meeting to order at 7:00.

The minutes from September 18, 2013 were reviewed by the executive before the meeting.  Jenny motioned to approve the minutes.  Karyn seconded. All in favor, carried.

Before Karyn reviewed her report, she handed out banking supplies for all divisions….the cheques and deposit books for the teams.  Karyn reviewed her treasurer’s report.   Karyn motioned to put a stop payment on the outstanding Female Midget cheque that has not been negotiated from February 2013.  Louise seconded.  All in favor, carried.

Karyn motioned to transfer all funds, except $40 from the Female Midget bank account to the MLMH general account.  Louise seconded.  All in favor, carried.

Karyn motioned to approve her treasurer’s report as was read.  Jolene seconded.  All in favor, carried.

Criminal record checks are to be in by November 15, 2013.

Respect in sport is on the SHA website.  Those who coach, manage a team, or help out the coaches in any way need to have this respect in sport.  It was mentioned that perhaps MLMH should make respect in sport mandatory next year for ALL involved in hockey, this includes parents.

Our new referee coordinator is Berta Beaubien.  Tournament committees need to inform Berta of tournament schedules.

Louise read a letter she wrote in response to the letter to the executive from the Oftedal parents requesting their child to move up divisions.  If we want to move up players, there are bantam aged players we should be moving.  The executive collectively decided there is no need to change the motion made on September 18, 2013 regarding Kayleen Oftedal, based on the information the Oftedal’s forwarded.

Chris Ellis brought forward some concerns from some of the Novice parents…the 4:30 practice times are sometimes too early, and also can they get a Midget player to help with practices at those early times.  It was communicated to Chris that yes a Midget player can help at those times.

Doug Bacon is stepping down as commissioner for the Bantam division.  Lori Pichette has volunteered to look after things for the rest of the season in this role.

Richard was getting emails on how Novice teams were picked.  He communicated that the coaches picked them.

Jeff had some questions to Rochelle as to why the Peewee division was getting extra ice/month than Novice & Atom.  Discussions were had.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20

